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August 16, 2018

Mr. Kevin Kish
Director, Department of Fair
Employment and Housing
2218 Kausen Drive - Suite 100
Elk Grove, CA 95758

Re: Pre-Complaint Inquiries under California Government Code Section 11135

Dear Mr. Kish:

With this letter I am transmitting to the Department of Fair Employment and Housing two pre-
complaint inquiries for alleged violations of Government Code Section 11135 by the Sacramento
County Superior Court.  

Two administrative complaints have been filed with the superior court, per a directive on the
DFEH website instructing people to file complaints with the agency that is alleged to be violating
Section 11135.  The complaints ask the court to correct the problems identified in them within 60
days so that it will be unnecessary for formal complaints to be filed with DFEH.

When we met in Sacramento last year to discuss the role of DFEH in protecting the rights of
people with disabilities who are victims of discrimination committed by public entities, some of
our conversation was focused on Section 11135.  At the time, DFEH had recently been given
jurisdiction to receive, investigate, and prosecute complaints for violations of that statute.  

You suggested that if Spectrum Institute ever had a complaint for specific violations of Section
11135 by a state or local government entity, that we should send the complaint to you and that
you would assign it to the appropriate staff member for investigation.  Since DFEH procedures
allow for a pre-complaint inquiry to be filed as a precursor to the filing of a formal complaint, we
are taking that approach.  This will give your staff ample time to review the two inquiries and
supporting materials prior to us filing formal complaints, should that become necessary.

I look forward to discussing these two inquiries with the staff member assigned to review them. 
Also enclosed are the complaints and related materials we submitted to the superior court.

Yours truly,
 
 

Thomas F. Coleman
Legal Director
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